FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Please send me:

The information I would like concerns the total number of women who have received support across 12 local areas in England under the Respite Rooms Trial Programme, which was launched by MP Eddie Hughes in July 2021.

Specifically, please tell me: 

1) The amount of funding provided by the Ministry of Housing, Communities & Local Government/Department for Levelling Up, Housing and Communities to the council to provide Respite Room accommodation over the initial 12 month trial period.
Leicester City Council received confirmation of funding of £334,956, split over two financial years.

2) How many bed spaces have been created, and the total number of days on which a bed has been provided to a recipient of any gender.
The Leicester Respite Rooms project is women only and started on 4th October 2021.  Five bedspaces were created as emergency respite rooms. Admissions can take place seven days a week and over bank holidays and weekends.  The number of nights a room has been occupied 4/10/21 – 31/1/22 is included in the table below.  

	Month
	Number of women accommodated
	Type of violence experienced
	Total number of days accommodation units were in use
	Total number of days accommodation units could have been in use (5 rooms x days of month project operated) 

	
	
	Domestic abuse
	Both domestic abuse & sexual violence
	
	

	Oct-21
	9
	6
	3
	41
	135

	Nov-21
	7
	4
	3
	36
	150

	Dec-21
	8
	2
	5
	60
	155

	Jan-22
	3
	1
	2
	45
	155




3) The number of women the council has helped since receiving funding for the project, broken down by month, the type of violence the victim had experienced prior to seeking support, the number of days each woman needed to use the accommodation for and the number of women referred for specialist support from charities.
The number of women accommodated between 4/10/21 and 31/1/22 is listed in the table above.  The lead provider is a specialist domestic abuse charity and works with several other charities on a regular basis.  

4) Confirmation over whether the pilot project has been extended past 12 months .

We are aware that there is no current plan for continued funding from Central Government and understand that this will only be considered following the evaluation of the project.  As a local authority we are seeking to learn as much as possible about service impact and delivery through the duration of the project so that it can inform local commissioning decisions and responses to identified funding opportunities.


You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
